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AGREEMENTS ADOPTED AT THE FIRST REGULAR SESSION OF THE CIM EXECUTIVE 

COMMITTEE 2019-2022 
 

The hiring process for the Executive Secretary of the Inter-American Commission of Women (CIM) 

began on April 2, 2019, in accordance with the provisions of its Statute.
1
 Following the process initiated 

by the Executive Committee2016-2019, the Executive Committee 2019-2022 held its First Regular 

Session on June 26 in Medellin, Colombia. 

 

Taking into account: 

 

The provisions of Article 30 of the Statute of the CIM;  

 

The criteria established for the selection of the short-list of three candidates by the Sixth Session of the 

Executive Committee of the CIM 2016-2019:  

- A personal knowledge and demonstrated commitment to the gender equality perspective, as well 

as practical experience of this commitment; 

- Knowledge of the Inter-American Commission of Women and its role within the inter-American 

system;  

- Extensive experience of practical work in the political field and, from this trajectory, ability to 

propose a strategic vision for the strengthening of the CIM within the current hemispheric 

context; 

- The provisions of article 16 of the Statute of the CIM regarding "the principles of rotation and 

equitable geographical representation".; 

 

The importance of the position of the Executive Secretary of the CIM in terms of strengthening the 

impact of the CIM in national and international political forums on human rights, democracy and 

sustainable development; 

 

The Executive Committee of the CIM 2019-2022 agrees: 

 

 

                                                 
1
 Available at: http://www.oas.org/en/cim/docs/CIMStatute-2016-EN.pdf 

http://www.oas.org/en/cim/docs/CIMStatute-2016-EN.pdf


Agreement 1 

 

To request that the President of the CIM communicate to the Secretary General of the Organization of 

American States the following list of candidates for the position of the Executive Secretary of the CIM, 

elected by a majority of the Executive Committee: 

1. Alejandra Mora Mora (8 votes) 

2. Miosotis Rivas Peña (7 votes) 

3. Lorena Fríes Monleón (5 votes) 

Request, also, that this communication be accompanied by the profiles and supporting documentation 

received by each candidate. 

Request that the same communication emphasize the importance of the appointment of the new Executive 

Secretary without delay to ensure the continuity of the work of the CIM and its effective representation. 

 

Agreement 2 

 

To request that the Executive Secretariat of the CIM duly notify the six candidates considered of the 

status of the selection process, and thank the three candidates who are not part of the short-list for their 

interest and participation in the process 

 

Agreement 3 

 

To thank Carmen Moreno Toscano for her work over the last ten years as Executive Secretary of the 

CIM, which has contributed to the strengthening of the CIM as a hemispheric political forum of reference 

for women's rights and gender equality 

 

Agreement 4  

 

To thank the Government of Colombia for its warm welcome and efficient management of the First 

Regular Session of the Executive Committee of the CIM.  

 

 


